
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

 October 19, 2015 
  
 7:00 p.m.  
 
 Glencoe Village Hall 
 675 Village Court 
 Glencoe, IL, 60022 
  

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 

accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 
questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
Dale Thomas, Chairman 
Jim Hirsch 
Joe Keefe  
Mitch Melamed 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 
 

2. APPROVAL OF SEPTEMBER 2015 MEETING MINUTES 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 SEPTEMBER 2015 SUMMARY REPORT 
 
5.   OTHER BUSINESS 

 
 6.   CLOSED SESSION 
 
          7.   ADJOURNMENT 
 



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes 
 September 21, 2015 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  

 
The Golf Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at Village Hall.  
The following members were present: 

   
  Dale Thomas, Chairman  
  Jim Hirsch 
  Joe Keefe 
  Mitch Melamed   
  Ron Schmidt 
  Scott Shore  
    

2. APPROVAL OF THE 2015 AUGUST MINUTES 
The August Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved as 
written.  
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
None.  
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 
• Stella reviewed the August monthly report and financial statement. 
• Excessive rain in August resulted in over $10,000 in rain checks being 

issued.  
• Tree work planned for the fall was discussed; there are 40 trees marked 

for removal. 
• The construction work being completed by the Chicago Botanic Garden 

adjacent to the golf course was discussed.  It was suggested that the 
Garden provide landscaping as a buffer between the golf course and their 
new road as they did when their science center was built.  

• The location of the senior tees on the 18th hole was discussed.  Stella 
informed the committee that the yardage of silver tees is measured from 
the back tee on the scorecard in order to have the total length reach over 
6,000 yards.  The tees are usually pushed forward to the location of the 
red tees during the weekdays and the back tees on the weekends. 

• It was recommended that the path off of the 13th tee is lengthened to 
avoid the bumpy area leading to the fairway. 
 

5.         CLUBHOUSE TASK FORCE UPDATE  
• The methods that have been used to negotiate with the County were 

discussed. Several members of the Committee were not happy with the 
lack of process in the negotiations. 

• The Committee discussed the imminent need for a clubhouse and the 
idea that the perhaps the focus should be changed to just the clubhouse 
building instead of the full project.  



 
6.   OTHER BUSINESS 

• The role of the Golf Advisory Committee and the Clubhouse Task Force 
was discussed. 
 

7.   ADJOURNMENT 
•  There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was 

adjourned at 8:10 p.m. 



   

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 
               
To:  Golf Advisory Board 
 
From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 
 
Date:  October 9, 2015 
 
Subject:  September 2015 Monthly Report                
                                       
 
Financial Overview:  The first ten days of the month had above average temperatures the 
remainder of the month experienced above average rainfall and below average temperatures. 
Carts were not allowed on the course two days out of the month due to the wet conditions; over 
$4,400 in rain checks were issued during the month. Total revenues for the month were 
$230,622 versus the budget of $225,291. 
 
  
  

2015 Actual 
 

 
2014 Actual 

Rounds 4,578         4,531 
Average Rate       $35.57        $34.66 
FYTD Rounds 27,527     28,781 

 
 
Departmental Overview: 
 
Golf Shop: Green fee revenue was $162,846 vs. a budget of $162,057.   
 
Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $6,058 vs. a budget of $6,200.  
 
Driving Range: The driving range revenue was $7,052 vs. a budget of $5,500.   
 
Rentals:  Power cart rental revenue was $32,510 vs. a budget of $36,775; pull cart rental 
revenue was $5,336 vs. a budget of $1,800. 
 
Food & Beverage: The restaurant is open with a full menu and the beverage cart was 
available, weather permitting. The lease payment of $4,896 was received. 
 
Golf Course:  

• The fairway project on the 16th hole was completed.  This project included; removing the 
existing turf, grading to eliminate sunken areas and provide a smoother hitting surface, 
bringing in six truckloads of topsoil, seeding with bent grass and installing erosion 
blankets to minimize seed washing.  The fairway will be open for play in late October. 

• The turf that was removed from the 16th fairway was recycled to other areas of the 
course to repair low spots.  

• Annual mowing of all natural areas took place.  Invasive species are first removed from 
the 5 acres of natural area then it is mowed down to a height of 4 to 6 inches to better 
allow native plant seeds to germinate in the spring. 

• Two wet spots were eliminated on the 17th hole, 125 yards from the green, by locating 
the exiting farm tile and connecting plastic pipe to it in order to encourage proper 
drainage. 

• The daily leaf blowing and mulching process has begun. 



• Greens were top dressed once and rolled twice during the month. 
• Broken irrigation/drainage pipes were repaired on holes 11, 14 and 16.   
• Edged all bunkers, fairway sprinklers and yardage plates twice during the month. 

 
2015 Weather: The high temperature for the month was 89 degrees and the low was 47 
degrees. The average high for the month is 75 degrees and the average low is 54 degrees.  Total 
precipitation was 4.6 inches against an average of 3.48 inches.   
 
Marketing Notes: 

• An email blast was sent promoting early twilight times and the Senior Fall Classic. 
• A business listing is running for the Glencoe Golf Academy in Google places as well as 

Bing business portal.  
• An SEO advertisement using Google Ad Words has been implemented to increase traffic 

to the website. 
• Social media website updates via Twitter and Facebook. 

 
Miscellaneous: 

• The 9th annual Glencoe Open took place, there were 60 competitors, and the champion 
shot 145, one over par, for the two day cumulative event. 

• The golf course hosted the Central Suburban League high school championship for 
boys; 8 local public high schools participated. 

• Loyola Academy hosted an Invitational at the Club for 6 local high school girls’ teams. 
• The last day of the Ladies League took place.  The Club will be working with the new 

Ladies League president to increase membership next season. 
 

 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Stella Nanos 
General Manager 
Glencoe Golf Club 
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